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Governor Nixon signs Uniform Guardianship Jurisdiction Act into Law
[Jefferson City, MO] – Today Governor Nixon signed SB213, the Uniform Adult Guardianship Protective Proceedings Jurisdiction Act (UAGPPJA), into law. The Act, sponsored by Senator Kurt Schaefer, creates a more uniform and efficient adult guardianship system, alleviating the uncertainty and complexity experienced by families caring for an individual with dementia. 

Due to the impact of dementia on a person’s ability to make decisions, individuals with Alzheimer’s disease (AD) may need the assistance of a legal guardian. The process of appointing a guardian is handled by state courts. In the simplest situations, a judge decides that an individual lacks the mental capacity to make decisions. A guardian is then appointed with the legal authority to make personal and/or property decisions on behalf of the individual. 

For those with AD, complications with establishing guardianship commonly arise when more than one state is involved such as snowbirds, transferred or long-distance caregiving, interstate health markets, and wandering.

When multiple states are involved, the questions of proper jurisdiction can arise. Jurisdiction is a legal concept that determines which court has the authority to hear and decide a case, including the appointment of a guardian. The situation may be complicated further because multiple states, each with their own systems, may have a financial interest in the case. Consequently, it may be unclear which state court has jurisdiction to decide the guardianship issue.

UAGPPJA establishes a set of standardized rules for determining jurisdiction and a framework that allows judges in different states to communicate with one another about these cases. This framework allows for a more efficient system in settling guardianship cases, helping families come to a conclusion more efficiently.

“The Alzheimer’s Association applauds Governor Nixon for signing this important Act into law,” said Linda Newkirk, Executive Director of the Alzheimer’s Association Mid-Missouri Chapter, “and Senator Kurt Schaefer for his leadership of UAGPPJA. We are pleased that this improvement of the guardianship system will help our families by easing the burden of this difficult process.” 
###

The Alzheimer's Association is the largest source of private funding for Alzheimer’s research in the country. Since awarding its first grant in 1980, the Alzheimer's Association has committed more than $220 million toward research into the causes, treatment, prevention, and cure of Alzheimer’s disease. 

Through its national network of chapters, the Alzheimer's Association offers a broad range of programs and services for people with the disease, their families and caregivers. Also a toll free, nationwide contact center is available at 1-800-272-3900 to families and caregivers 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 

The Alzheimer's Association is a tax-exempt 501 c(3) nonprofit organization. All of its programs and services are made possible through contributions, large and small, from individuals, corporations and foundations. For media resources, visit www.alz.org/media.asp.
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